
Walpole Cross Keys Primary School 

Newsletter - 29th March 2019 

Thank you to the parents/carers who came along to my coffee and chat on Tuesday afternoon, it 

was lovely to hear your views on our school.   

 

We have been lucky enough to secure 10 free places for Bespak’s Mini Gear (www.runforall.com/

events/fun-runs/mini-gear) taking place on Sunday 5th May in King’s Lynn.  Lots of pupils  

expressed an interest in this race; could we ask parents/carers please contact the office by Fri-

day 5th April to confirm your child would like to take part (parents/carers would need to take 

their child along).  If we have more than 10 interested we will draw 10 names out of a hat. 

 

After Easter Miss Anu is starting a lunchtime Lego Club every Tuesday, therefore any donations 

of Lego for the school to keep would be greatly appreciated. 

 

Due to other commitments next week there will be no Handwriting and Phonics Club.   

 

As always, if you have any concerns please do speak with your class teacher in the first instance, 

they will endeavour to answer any queries and resolve any issues. 

 

Best Wishes, 

Ms J.Borley 

Executive Head  

Tel:  01553 828680     Email: office@walpolecrosskeys.norfolk.sch.uk 

Governors:  chairofgov@clenchwarton.norfolk.sch.uk 

www.walpolecrosskeysprimary.co.uk 

Next week ….Next week ….Next week ….   
Monday 

Bridget Jones Assembly 

Archery Club (all Years) 

No handwriting club today 

Wednesday 

Cluster Trigolf Tournament (Years 1-4) 

Football Club (Years 1-6) 

Thursday 

Easter Lunch (bookings only) 

Lunchtime Netball Club 

No phonics club today 

Friday 

Homework Celebration Assembly 2pm 
(families welcome to attend) 

E-Safety Conversation  

Starters —Week 4 

Do you have any online friends?  
Children can form positive  

relationships with people online, and 

this has become more common thanks to 

online multi-player options, but they may 

not fully understand the difference  

between a friend and a stranger.  You 

could make the question more specific to 

your child, for example “have you met 

anyone online that you like to play games 

with?”.  They may not wish to share this 

information with you so ensure you teach 

them about healthy relationships. 



 Artwork with Printing (2nd April Year 3/4):  Please ensure permission 

slips are handed in by Monday 1st April at the latest. 

 Hilltop Residential (3rd to 5th June 2020 current Year 3/4/5):  Letters were 

sent home with your child on Thursday 14th March.  Please hand  permission slips 

in and pay booking deposits by 5th April 2019.  We are in the process of booking a 

Hilltop presentation meeting to explain the opportunities and activities available 

for the children to experience at this new venue, watch this space. 

A t t e n d a n c e 
w/c 25th March 2019:  

 Reception: 96.83% 

 Year 1:   94.44% 

 Year 2:   96.83% 

 Year 3:   95.56% 

 Year 4:   90.74% 

 Year 5:  98.41% 

 Year 6:   100% 

Whole school 96.14% 

Congratulations 

Year 6 (100%) 

This week’s stars are: 

Bethany (Yr R), Harry (Yr4) & 

Emie (Yr5)  

Behaviour certificates were awarded to: 

Ella (Yr2)  

Handwriting Awards were given to: 

Eli (YrR) 

Our ‘Thank You’ winner this week is: 

Bluebell (Yr1)  

Well done everybody 

Hi5 Netball—26/3/19 

On Tuesday our Hi-5 Netball Team went to St Clements high School to take part in the 

Cluster Hi-5 Netball Tournament.  They all did really well, coming 3rd out of 6 

teams.  One of our players (Jessica Year 6) also received a special medal as one 

of the players of the tournament.  As a small school we automatically  

qualify for the final taking place at KES on 21st May, we look forward to letting you 

know how they got on.  Thank you to Miss Saward for training the team during her 

lunch break and taking them to this event.  Well done team. 

Times Table Bee—28/3/19 

Yesterday, two pupils from each of our Key Stage 2 year groups (3-6) visited Spring-

wood High School to take part in this event.  They all had lots of fun and Miss Saward 

came away with some excellent ideas for future lessons.   

 



Diary Dates 

*Please be aware that dates are for guidance only and are subject to change* 

Monday 1st April Bridget Jones Assembly 

Tuesday 2nd April Artwork with Printing (Year 3/4) 

Wednesday 3rd April Cluster Trigolf Tournament (Yr1-4) 

Thursday 4th April Easter Lunch *bookings only* 

Friday 5th April  Homework Celebration Assembly  

2:00pm (new time) *parents/carers invited* 

Last day of Spring Term 1 

Tuesday 23rd April Back to School—Spring Term 2 

Friday 26th April PTA Meeting 2:30pm:  all welcome 

Monday 29th April BJ Puppet Assembly 

Friday 3rd May Year 6 Crucial Crew Trip *letter to follow* 

Monday 6th May School Closed—Bank Holiday 

Monday 13th May Sally Beadle Assembly 

Monday 20th May  Year 6 Transition Lesson (DT) 11:30am-12:30pm 

Bridget Jones Assembly 

Tuesday 21st May  Hi5 Netball Finals 

School Nurse Visit (Reception)  

*hearing and vision checks* 

Friday 24th May Last day of Spring Term 2 

Monday 3rd June First Day of Summer Term 1 

Next year the school will not be following the Norfolk Model Calendar, please visit our 

website for the 2019-2020 term dates. 


